

Hindley Green Community Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

Website: www.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail:enquiries@admin.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk
Twitter: @HindleyGreenCP

12th October 2017

Dates for your Diary

October October Half Term (Please note this holiday is two weeks) Mon 30th - Children return after half term at normal start times.

Tues 31st - Deadline for High School applications Tues 31st - Reception & Nursery - Wizard of Oz Show 9.20am

November

Wed 1st - WLCT walk

Thur 2nd - Firework bingo
Mon 6th - Bonfire themed
lunch
Tue 7th - Open Afternoon
1.30-3.00pm
Wed 8th - Nasal Flu spray
for children who have sent in
consent (Rec - Year 4)
Sun 12th - Remembrance

December

Sunday

Mon 4th - Year 1 & Year 2
Chester Zoo Trip
Tue 5th - Year 3 & Year 4
Chester Zoo Trip
Wed 6th - Reception
Chester Zoo Trip
Thurs 7th - Year 5 & Year 6
Chester Zoo Trip



Unlocking each child's potential

Half Term

I would like to say a big Well Done for everyone's hard work during this half term. All of the children have settled back into their school routines with ease. Thank you to the staff for helping this to be possible. I am sure that you all are ready for our two week off. We look forward to welcoming you all back, eager and ready to learn on Monday 30th October 2017 at 8.45am.

Come along to our **PTA firework** bingo on:

Tuesday 2nd November

5.00pm-6.30pm

Tickets on sale in the school office for £1.00 per person or buy them on the night

ALL WELCOME!

Remembrance

The pupils from Years 6 and Years 5 have been invited to represent the school at the Remembrance Day Service taking place on Sunday, 12th November at The Church of St. John the Evangelist, Atherton Road, Hindley Green.

The service will start at 9:30am, and therefore we ask that all children arrive at church by 9:20am wearing their full school uniform and a poppy (if they do not have a poppy, there will be spare ones available). Please arrange to collect your child from church at 11.15am when the service should have ended. If you do wish to attend the service please be aware that you will not be sat with your child.



On Tuesday 31st October 2017 at 9.15am, M&M Theatrical Productions are coming into school to perform Wizard of Oz for our Nursery and Reception children. Children are asked to bring in a donation of £2.00 towards the show, We will provide snacks and drinks. If Nursery children do not usually attend on this day, they are welcome to come along too under the supervision of an adult.

WLCT Morning walk/stroll

Starting Wednesday Ist November, Wigan & Leigh Culture Trust will be starting a morning walk/stroll. This is to encourage everyone to get moving around the local area. Everyone is welcome to attend parent/carers/family members/children and dogs. This will take place at 9.00am every Wednesday up until Christmas from Hindley Green C.P School.

The first one (Wednesday Ist November) will be a spooky spectacular with everyone having the option to dress up for the walk. If you require any more information, please do not hesitate to contact the school.

Children i<mark>n N</mark>eed 2017 <mark>– No</mark>n Uniform Day

On Friday 17th November we will be holding a 'Spots and Stripes' (or Children in Need teeshirt) non-uniform day for Children In Need. We invite all children to wear either a spotty or stripy item of clothing for a donation of 50p. The school will also be selling official children in need merchandise such as Pudsey's ears and reflective wrist bands from Monday 6th November. More information regarding





Web Web

Hindley Green Community Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

Website: www.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail:enquiries@admin.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk
Twitter: @HindleyGreenCP

Bonfire Lunch

Monday 6th November

If you would like your child to take part in the themed lunch, please ensure that you send payment in with your child on the day (Monday 6th November). The options will be as follows:

- Hot Dog Sausages
- Vegetarian Sausages
 - Jacket Potato

Cheese/Beans/Coleslaw

YEAR 6 HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATIONS

If parent/carers wish to apply for their child to start High School in September 2018, then please ensure you apply online. The application process is open and will close on Tuesday 31st October 2017. Please follow the link: www.wigan.gov.uk.

Paper applications are available from the school office if required.

Wanted - Toast volunteers

If you can spare an hour on Tuesday to help to do toast for the children, please call into the school office.

The Keys Federation Academy Trust 'Open Afternoons'

Is your child due to start Primary School in September 2018?

If so, we would like to invite you to visit us during our informal

'Open Afternoons'

Come along between 1.30pm and 3.00 pm and you will have the opportunity to look around our schools and see us in action.

Our School Prospectus' for 2018/19 will also be available and members of staff will be on hand to answer any queries.

<u>Tuesday 7th November 2017</u> Hindley Green Community Primary School

Thomas Street, Hindley Green, Wigan. WN2 4SS Tel: 01942 255406





Tuesday 7th November 2017 St. Peter's C. of E. Primary School

Kildare Street, Hindley, Wigan. WN2 3HY Tel: 01942 258647

Wednesday 8th November 2017 St. John's C. of E. Primary School Simpkin Street, Abram.

Simpkin Street, Abram, Wigan. WN2 5QE Tel: 01942 703465





Wednesday 8th November 2017 St. John's C. of E. Primary School

Atherton Road, Hindley Green, Wigan. WN2 4SD Tel: 01942 255396

'Unlocking potential'



School Bank

If your child would like to join or pay money in, please call into school from 8:30am on Thursdays.



Be sure to follow us on twitter: @HGCPSCHOOL